
Selectmen’s Workshop 
Monday, June 13, 2016 

 
Chairman Riley called the workshop to order at 3:00 PM.  Present were Selectmen Franklin Riley, Robert 
Freeman, and Richard Morgan, and Ellen White, Town Administrator, who recorded the minutes.   
 
The Outdoor Event Ordinance and Application were distributed for review, in addition to the RSA’s related 
to open-air meetings, and ordinances from other towns.  Discussion ensued. 
 
The Board requested that White update the Ordinance to include the updated language from the RSA’s, add 
in the proposed revisions, and add the application into one document for further review in a future work 
session.   
 
The Sign Ordinance was distributed for review.   
 
White reviewed a complaint received from John Danforth regarding a sign for Terrace Pines Campground 
that it is installed on Danforth’s property on Bent’s Road.  The complaint states that the sign is in violation 
of the Sign Ordinance.  The Board requested that White contact Terrace Pines to see if this is a new or existing 
sign and get any further information about its placement. 
 
White reviewed the correspondence received from Josephine Belville, from NH DRA, regarding the USPAP 
manual supplied by Assessor Todd Haywood at the completion of the Town-wide revaluation.  Discussion 
took place on the ASB standards and USPAP compliance requirements.  White was requested to set up a 
meeting with Belville to discuss the comments from her correspondence.   
 
Being no further input, the meeting was adjourned. 
 
Adjourned at 4:00 PM. 
 
________________________________ 
Franklin R. Riley, Chairman 
 
________________________________ 
Robert C. Freeman 
 
________________________________ 
Richard H. Morgan 
 
To be approved 6/20/2016 
 

  


